
Junior Olympic Program Committee Conference Call Meeting 
March 17, 2015 

Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order, March 17 @ 9:00 am, PST, by David Klein, Chair, JOPC.   
 
Roll Call    
   
Reg. 1 – Roger Baldwin 
 Reg. 2 – David Klein, Chairman JOPC    
 Reg. 3 – Bo Morris   
 Reg. 4 – Dan Coon, Secretary  
 Reg. 5 – Bob Witmer 
 Reg. 6 – Dan Young 
 Reg. 7 – Rich Pulsfort    
 Reg. 8 – Kevin White 
 Reg. 9 – Kevin Watson  
 NGJA Rep. – Dean Schott       
 Jr. Rep. MPC – Sergei Pakanich 
 Jr. Rep. MPC – Hideo Mizoguchi 
 Jr. Staff Rep – Tom Meadows      
   
 Men’s Program Staff: voice, no vote 
 USAG, Vice President of Men’s Program - Dennis McIntyre absent   
 Junior Olympic Program Coordinator - Dusty Ritter   
 National Team Coordinator - Kevin Mazeika absent  
 Men’s Program Manager – Lisa Mendel absent  

 

Dusty reviewed the data package that was sent to everyone, and asked if there were questions 
concerning its meaning. 

Motion:  To eliminate a qualifying score and use only the allotment tables to 
determine qualifiers to J.O. National Championships. 

Motion:  Kevin White 
Second:  Roger Baldwin 
Unanimous  

Motion: To accept the JE qualifying score as recommended in the “2015 JO 
Nationals Recommendations” put forth by Dusty Ritter.  These scores are 
changed from the 2014 scores as follows: 

Levels Age 2014 JO 2015 JO 2014 JE 2015 JE 
Level 8 11-12 72.00 75.00 120.00 124.00 
Level 9 13-14 77.00 78.00 124.00 126.00 

Level 10Jr 15-16 80.00 80.00 126.00 128.00 
Level 10Sr 17-18 80.00 80.00 126.00 128.00 

 



Motion: Kevin White 
Second: Bob Witmer 
Unanimous 
 
Motion: To adjust the target numbers for Level 10Sr from 170 to 160. 
Motion: Roger Baldwin 
Second: Bob Witmer 
Unanimous 
 
Motion: To adjust the target numbers for Level 8 from 170 to 180. 
Motion: Rich Pulsfort 
Second: Tom Meadows 

Unanimous 
  

Dusty started the discussion about the possibility of having to mix a randomly drawn number of 
gymnasts from the JO Sessions (1 and 2) into the JE Session 3 in order to better manage the 
event. 
 
It seemed to be the general opinion that mixing would have to be an extreme last resort, and that 
we would have the numbers available to us, and the predictable consequences, so that we could 
make a decision at that time as to if we should implement a mixing solution. 
 

Motion to adjourn. 
Motion: Roger Baldwin 
Second: Bob Witmer 

 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Roger Baldwin 
 

 

 

 


